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Hope you are all ready for Thanksgiving!  What a great year we have had. Our church projects have gone well and attendance has remained steady, and our giving has been consistent. Thank you so much for your efforts in keeping God at the forefront and keeping His church moving.

The Hays district had it’s annual meeting with the Bishop in October and were given an update of where our Methodist Church body is headed.  In late May we will be having our annual conference in Topeka, at which time our annual conference will vote whether to stay the course as a conservative church or move more into the liberal side of things. At this time all the church conferences will be doing to same thing.  
During June and July, the information will be tabulated and a decision which way to go will be made.  Then in September we will have an unprecedented Annual conference part 2 to see how this decision will affect our Kansas/Nebraska conference. So as you can see it will be some time before any decision is made as to the direction we will be going as a body.
It is also yet to be seen as to how this will affect our church here is Sharon Springs. As a way to show our displeasure as to the direction we seem to be going as a conference we have been withholding half of our payments to the conference and sending the balance of the money directly to several different charities, including: our ministerial alliance, Ember Hope, and Umcore. This will continue until we decide differently. 
Have a great month and may God be with you.
This month I have a quote from John Wesley that I found to be just as relevant today as it was in his time: “I continue to dream and pray about a revival of holiness in our day that moves forth in mission and creates authentic community in which each person can be unleashed through the empowerment of the Spirit to fulfill God’s creational intentions.”
God be with you all:
Pastor Galen
